RIMSWELL PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the meeting held at the Memorial Hall, Roos
Wednesday 25th OCTOBER 2023

Present – S Dixon (Chair), L Glover and A Conner 

In attendance:  Clerk J Richardson JR 

1. Apologies for absence
Apologies for absence were received from Cllr D Fewster
2. To receive
a. Declarations of Interests from councillors in respect of items appearing on this agenda;
b. Dispensations granted to councillors in respect of items appearing on this agenda
3. To agree and adopt as a true record the minutes of the meeting held on 22nd August 2023
It was RESOLVED that the Minutes of a meeting held on 22nd August 2023 be approved as a correct record of proceedings thereat subject to:- should read “Miss A Conner”
4. To receive the Clerks report and councillor updates
i) Additional litter bins – grant fund application – the clerk confirmed that an application for funding had been submitted on 20th September but no response had been received.  It was RESOLVED that the clerk continue to pursue this matter
5. Defibrillator(s)
The Chairman confirmed that the defibrillator had been checked and is working fine – RESOLVED noted
6. Accounts for payment October 2023 – it was RESOLVED that the following accounts be noted for payment:-
i) Salaries
ii) Parish Council website - £175.00
iii) Bank charges - £5.00
iv) EonNext - £52.72
v) Zurich Insurance - £196.00
vi) Antivirus - £104.48
7. Salt Bins		i)	Waxholme Road	ii)	Thirtlebridge Lane  	
ii) Frodingham Lane
The clerk confirmed that a salt bin for Frodingham Lane would be funded by ERYC, however, those proposed for Waxholme Road and Thirtlebridge Lane would not.  It was RESOLVED that a grant fund application be submitted to the Roos Wind Farm Fund (opens 1st November) to provide 2 salt bins and 3 refills for each


8. Silhouette
The Clerk confirmed that the silhouette has been ordered.  The Chairman informed members that it will be installed week commencing 30th October – RESOLVED noted 
9. To receive agenda items for next meeting (date TBC)
i) Churchyard – Cllr A Conner gave details of issues with the churchyard, following discussion it was agreed that Cllr Conner contact the Vicar on behalf of Rimswell Parish Council in an effort to make improvements to the working part of the burial ground
ii) Next meeting – 13th December 2023
